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April 1, 2020
 
TO: Detra Dillon, Procurement Administrator, General Services Agency
 
FROM: Bee Srey, Procurement & Contracts Specialist
 
SUBJECT: FINDING OF NON-COMPETITION – SOLE SOURCE # 6535

PURCHASE FROM STATE OF CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF 
GENERAL SERVICES, OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE 
HEARINGS (OAH) LOCATED IN SACRAMENTO, CA

 
This is to document my finding that competitive bidding is not possible for the purchase 
of Judge Services for Administrative hearings in the amount of $50,000.00 ($25,000 
approved per sole source #6431; $25,000 requesting increase) for the approximate term 
from  04/10/2020 to 04/23/2025 for County Administrator's Office (CAO). 
 
The County Administrative Code Section 4.12.010 promotes competition for the 
purchase of goods and services. There may be instances which require exceptions as 
noted in the County of Alameda Sole Source Policy: Section V. Approved Exceptions to 
the County Competitive Procurement Policy - Item J. State or Federal Mandated 
Products or Services.
 
Per the Departmental Justification to Request a Waiver of County Competitive Bidding 
Requirement the requested Services and supplier cannot be substituted. CAO is mandated 
to utilize Administrative Law Judge services from OAH for County related matters 
pursuant to California Government Code 27727. The required services include 
administrative hearings, mediation, arbitration, and other dispute resolution processes. 
The Judge services will be used as-needed. CAO was approved a sole source #6431 to 
use these services for a three-year term, 4/10/20-4/9/23. This request is for additional 
two years to extend the contract to 4/23/25. 
 
The Independent Cost Estimate was completed for $50,000 based on CAO's analysis of 
history of needs to prepare for cases that may come up. The pricing offered reflects a 
downward trend in price increase, only 3% this year compared to last year pricing and 
11% and 18% in previous years respectively, due to increase workload projection by 
OAH in the 2019-20 fiscal year. This procurement is deemed to be fair and reasonable 
and is recommended for your approval. 
 
County Administrator's Office is to obtain Board approval for services that exceed 
$25,000 requesting authorization from the President of the Board to sign the contract or 
approve the purchase.  The Auditor-Controller issues Board signed contracts, Board 
approved purchase orders and purchase order changes with/without signed contracts.
 
 
GSA Procurement:
 



 
Approved: 

   Detra Dillon, Procurement Administrator
 
For supporting documentation see salesforce bid waiver record # 6535 
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